
 
 

MUNICIPALITY OF THAMES CENTRE 
 

 
REPORT NO.  PW-DR-018-23 
 
TO:   Mayor and Members of Council 
FROM:  Drainage Superintendent 
MEETING DATE: November 14, 2023 
SUBJECT:  Anderson Drain – Request for Improvement 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT Report No. PW-DR-018-23 of the Drainage Superintendent, dated November 14, 
2023, concerning a request received by Amardip Randen for a request for drain 
improvement, be received for information; 

 
AND THAT the request submitted by Amardip Randen, under Section 78 of the Drainage 
Act, R.S.O. 1990, for new drainage works, in relation to property located at CON 1 SRT PT 
LOT 24 RP 33R20882, (former township of North Dorchester) be received and adopted; 
 
AND THAT Mr. M. P. Devos, of Spriet Associates, be appointed the Engineer to investigate 
and prepare the necessary drainage report. 
 
PURPOSE: 
 
To provide Council with the necessary information to deal with the request under the 
Drainage Act. 

BACKGROUND: 
 
The requesting landowner has proposed plans to change the current use of their land. The 
proposed change would convert farmland to an industrial lot causing the potential for 
greater runoff from this property during rain events. The owner was advised that in order to 
relocate the existing Municipal Drain a new Drainage Report would be required. 
 
COMMENTS: 
 
Storm water management relating to this site will be reviewed through the site plan 
approval process. 
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FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
 
None. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN LINK 
 
Pillar: Infrastructure 
 
Goal: Thames Centre focuses on infrastructure to support all stages of your life. 
 
CONSULTATION:  
 
None. 
 
REFERENCES:  
 

- Notice of Request for Drain Improvement – Anderson Drain 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

- Anderson Drain – Area Map 
 
 
 
Prepared by: T. Pitt, Drainage Superintendent 
 
Reviewed by: J. Craven, Director of Public Works 
 
Reviewed by: D. Barrick, Chief Administrative Officer 


